
NASTE Season 2019 – Race 8 
July 20, 2019 
Allenbrook Speedway, Tigard, Oregon 
 

 
 
 
Welcome to July and a new track!  It’s Mitch and Chris’ Allenbrook Speedway located in Tigard featuring three 
lanes of routed fun and excitement. 
 
Thirteen racers took to the track to give it a good running including a return by the Petrequin family.  It’s always 
good to see old friends - welcome back!   
 
Since it’s a new track there were a few growing pains but we pushed through with typical NASTE determination.  A 
few PC reboots and we were cooking.  Mitch set out two sets of cars and we gave them the running they deserved.  
Hard and fast.   
 
Pushing hard in the first set, the mailman, Terry Abbott held a good lead over the field with Al Christensen and 
Monte Saager tied for second down two laps. 
 
In the second set, out came the smoother running cars.  And with the change lap totals picked up and things got a 
lot closer.  Taking first in the second set was Dan Fritz with Monte in second and Al in third. 
 
When the final tallies were done it was a three-way first place tie between Terry, Monte and Dan.  And, there were 
a number of ties.  Close racing once again. 
 
Thanks to Mitch and Chris for hosting a fun night of racing.  Next up, a trip to Al’s track in Portland.  It’s sure to be 
an entertaining evening, we’ll hope to see you there. 
 
 



 
 
Here are the final results: 
 

Driver Class Lane 1 Lane 2 Laps Points 
Terry Abbott D1 44 44 88 13 
Monte Saager D1 42 46 88 13 
Dan Fritz D1 41 47 88 13 
Al Christensen D1 42 45 87 10 
Tracy Flood D1 41 44 85 9 
Mitch Brooks D1 40 45 85 9 
Dorothy Abbott D2 40 42 82 7 
Victoria Saager D2 36 38 74 6 
Todd Flood D2 34 40 74 6 
Perry Petrequin D2 35 34 69 4 
Bryton D2 33 36 69 4 
June Petrequin D2 31 34 65 2 
Dylon D2 30 32 62 1 

 


